Symondsbury Parish Planning Committee Meeting
Tuesday 4 October 2022

Held in person at St John The Baptist, Symondsbury

Minutes

Attendees

Committee members

Steve Ralph       SR    Chairman

Jenifer Roddy    JR

Steve Evans       SE

No members of the press or public were present.

 1)  Apologies for absence:    Councillor Paul Hartmann PH
 2)  There were no declarations of interest.
 3)  To approve the minutes of the planning meeting held on 30 August 2022

       3.1  The minutes of the Planning meeting 30 August were confirmed and approved.
There were no members of the public to speak in the Democratic half hour.
 4)  Correspondence list previously circulated.
       4.1  The basic planning reports from PH circulated on 21 September 2022 were used as a reference to the Planning applications being discussed at the meeting.

 5)  Planning applications to consider
 6)  P/FUL/2022/05180:  Eype Mouth Chalet Park, proposal demolition and replacement of Chalet.

       6.1  The decision was to support the application.

 7)  P/FUL/2022/05148:  Symondsbury Primary School, Proposal, relocation and replace an oil tank 

      and fencing.

       7.1  The application had been withdrawn as the Planning Officer decided planning permission

               was not needed.  We did discuss it as the fencing was unsightly for Symondsbury residents
               living near the School.  We suggest the fence is painted (dark green) so that it blends in 

   better.

 8)  P/HOU/2022/05611: Little Paddocks, Broad Lane.  Proposal, to erect single storey extension.
      6.1  It all falls inline with the existing building and is supported by the immediate neighbour.

      6.2  Decision:-  was to support the application.
 9)  P/FUL/2022/05400:  Ernie's Plot, Miles Cross.  Proposal, Use of land to house two Shepherd 

      Huts.

      9.1  The self contained Shepherd Huts would be placed in a separate area furthest from the 
              existing caravan pitches and amenities.  This would mean new amenities would have to be 
  installed ie sewers, plumbing etc and we believe this would have a detrimental effect on the 
  environment and further development would then follow.
       9.2  Decision:-  our decision was to object to this application.
10)  Items for inclusion for our next meeting:- none.
11)  AOB.  We did discuss the planning application at 3 Pump Cottages as there are supposedly

                    changes to the original application but unfortunately none of us could open them

                    so, if we can get to see them and there is significant change then we would call an

                    emergency planning meeting.  If the changes are not significant then our objection

                    will stand.

12)  Time and date of next meeting :- 
        12.1  Tuesday 1 November, venue to be arranged.   

